HOUNSFIELD SURGERY

PATIENT PARTICIPATION GROUP

Minutes of meeting held on Thursday, 25th April 2013 at 6.45 pm
PRESENT:
          
 KEM Acting Chairman
                                
 EV



 LN  



 CD Acting Hon Secretary 



 BL




 SH
                                
 JG



 BS




 JS




 JB

1.
Apologies

Apologies received from:  SS, TH, GS, CR, SK, JD, AW, MS, ML-S.
2. Introduction
      KEM welcomed everyone to the meeting.
3. Practice Updates
· Partnership and Letterhead
EV became a partner from 1st April 2013.  The Letterhead has been changed to       reflect this and was designed by EV.  It represents a CT scanner invented by Sir Godfrey Hounsfield, who lived in Sutton-on-Trent and after whom Hounsfield Way, and more recently the Practice, was named.
· Car Park

There will be a meeting with the Commissioning Board and the new contractor on 8th May to re-start the process with regard to the drainage and resurfacing of the car park and the walkway to the front entrance.  Other work due to take place will include an emergency pull cord in the patient’s toilet, new fire alarm system with smoke alarms and emergency lighting. It is hoped that the work will be started in June.
4. PRISM (Profiling risk, integrated care, self management)
This integrated care system is now in operation and is for high risk patients to provide care at home and to help prevent admission to hospital.  Monthly meeting are held to identify patients at risk and discussed with all the agencies involved and organised by the Care Coordinator to include Social Worker, Physiotherapist, Occupational Health, Mental Health, District Nurse, Community Matron, Diabetic Nurse, COPD Nurse, Heart Failure Nurse, Geriatric Consultant and Clinicians from this Practice.

5. The on-going role of the Patient Participation Group, how members would like to see it develop, whether we need a different meeting frequency and practice representation regime.
KEM: The members need to review how things are going and how they would like the Group to develop.
LN:  The Clinical Commissioning Group (CCG) wants Practices to communicate with patients via these Participation Groups.  ZB from the CCG is responsible for this and has offered to come to one of our meetings to help develop this Group.  Suggestions made by her include an awareness day and recruitment drive. 
BS: Suggested information from the meetings going into village magazines. He is happy with the present frequency of meetings.
JG: The Group runs OK as how it has been doing up to now but needs to move on, to cope with NHS changes. I personally think we need more meetings, but the really important thing is that they are regular. The CVS can help PPGs develop

JS: Suggested we simplify what was said at the meetings into a leaflet to disseminate information.
EV: Suggested notice board in Surgery for PPG use. Individual focus groups to concentrate on certain issues.
JB: Suggested that attendees are not ‘participating’ enough at present in the organisation of the Group.  If people have roles then they may need to meet more frequently. She suggested that the members could produce the minutes.
LN: The Practice has a problem with time at the moment due to staff shortages, MS stepped in to help with tonight’s agenda as patient care always needs to come first.
JG: Patients need to run the group with Practice support.
6. Recruitment of more members including virtual PPG and Awareness Day
LN: Explained how the Virtual Group operated.
It was agreed that the Group book a stall for Health Promotion at the Village Festival in September to attract more members.  ACTION:LN
It was agreed a message will be placed on the Prescription Counterfoil during PPG Awareness Week 3-8 June and for the rest of the month.   ACTION:LN
JG:  Information on the Hounsfield Website for the Virtual Group needs to be changed regularly or people don’t bother to look.
7. Appointment of temporary post holders

JG: He has been given authority to propose Mark Skipper as Chairman as an interim arrangement. 

It was agreed that LN contact him to take on this role for 6 months. JG will act as interim secretary.
8. Elections of future post holders
JG: Elections need to be real with a secret ballot for officers. 
9. Documentation and Protocols
10. SRG (Stakeholder Reference Group) Report – JG
The best way is to think of this group is 25 people who act as critical friends to keep the CCG patient centred and who want it to be successful and not all based on money.

Present concerns are the East Midlands Ambulance Service who is not achieving targets therefore rural areas such as ours will not get as good a service as the towns and cities.
Concerns that Amanda Sullivan has been made head of both Newark and Sherwood and also Mansfield CCGs and has been tasked to save £57 million in order to keep King’s Mill Hospital in business, this is an issue for practices and patients. The SRG meeting report is sent electronically to anyone who has provided an email address.
11. Any Other Business

Next meeting is scheduled for Thursday, 25th July 2013 @ 6.45pm. Both KEM and CD are away on annual leave, apologies given.  JG will take minutes of meeting.  LN will prepare the next four meeting dates for this meeting.

12. Close: Meeting closed at 7.40pm.
